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March 24, 2020
Via Skype

Present: Tom Teper, Peg Burnette, Tim Cole, Esra Coskun, George Gottschalk, Sara Holder, Cindy Ingold, Jenny Johnson, Wendy Shelburne, Jennifer Teper, Sarah Williams

Absent: Kit Condill, Matt Roberts

Note Taker: Wendy Wolter

Agenda
Tom opened the meeting asking for additions or changes to the agenda. 
Agenda approved.

The New Normal – Tom 
· Roll Call – Tom asked that everyone state their name for note taking.
· Meeting Etiquette – Tom asked that everyone not speak at once and introduce themselves, so Wendy can take notes of what is being said.

FY20 Budget and Status – George
George – Fund managers have stepped up and placed orders.  This year is actually better than expected, despite the migration.  Tom and I feel very good about where we are right now. Please note that the last day for firm orders is approaching, so place orders between now and next Friday, April 3rd.  We may have trouble receiving shipments due to places being shut down.  We are paying all invoices that we can now.

Tom – In light of the rapid move to online teaching, if any requests come in from faculty, please ask your fund managers to order as quickly as possible.

Jenny – Do we have staff in the building to receive orders?

Tom – Yes, but when boxes are received, they are being put into quarantine for several days.  George and MJ will be coming in periodically to retrieve invoices and get them paid.

FY21 Budget – Tom
Tom – Esra is working on preparing a model budget with stepped inflation coverage.  As of two weeks ago, we are planning to receive 100% inflation coverage for FY21.  If I hear otherwise, I will let everyone know.

Esra – I have entered all the inflation amounts except for three funds.  I will send out a draft when I have this information entered.  The spreadsheet is located in the G: drive – Collections Info>FY21 Budget


ILS Information – Update – George
George – Stephanie and I have been working on the Central Pool Ledger, which I would like to call the Approvals Ledger.  We are moving forward to prepare for the migration.

Tom – According to Chris Prom, the timeline for the migration is still on schedule.  

Wendy – May 6th we need to have all databases out of SFX.  I will be sending out a note on April 2nd. Folks should note this date as it is very close to finals, etc…. So, they will see changes in the way patrons are accessing items. 

George – I have been talking with our JSTOR rep.  Currently, we participate in an evidence- based acquisitions program, which gives us access to 3-5 years of backfiles.  Our rep would like for us to consider participating in their demand driven acquisitions program.  This would give us immediate access to materials of the University Presses for the last two years and facilitate access and discovery.  This is really a question for the Social Science and Humanities division.  This could possibly be funded from the central pool..?

Cindy – George, could you e-mail all of us the information on this?

George – I will e-mail the information to the group and find out if there is a minimum.

Tom – We could look at particular copyright years and particular subject matter.  Part of the appeal is the current situation we are in and the prospect that it could be a prolonged situation. As you know, we have never had prohibitions against ordering print copies if we have an electronic version. But, should we be thinking about something like this as a pilot?  I look forward to receiving information about this program.



Updates
Acquisitions – No updates.
E-Resources 
Wendy – I am trying to set up IT trials.  Please contact me if there is anything I can help you with.  

Tom – Cambridge posted free textbooks online, but because of theft, quickly took it down.  
  
Preservation Services – No updates.
Other Updates

